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August 27, 2008


Warrants:


NUMBER PAYEE AMOUNT


6473 Beautify Bonney Lake $2,000.00
6474 Mel Curtis $2,000.00
6475 Sarah Conradt $2,500.00
6476 BNSF Railway Co $500.00
6477 BNSF Railway Co $1,000.00
6478 Puget Sound Energy $438,621.97


auto pay Payroll (Aug) $55,320.59
6479 ICMA Retirement Trust 457 (Aug) $6,927.24
6480 ICMA Retirement Trust 401 (Aug) $6,408.05
6481 Regence (Sept) $3,348.16
6482 Bellevue Gateway Realty I LLC (Sept) $9,798.77
6483 Washington Dental Group (Sept) $490.30
6484 UNUM Life Insurance (Sept) $1,055.61
6485 Richard Kirkby $2,136.00
6486 Wells Fargo Financial $475.41
6487 Mel Curtis $4,500.00
6488 Key Bank (VISA) $5,134.53
6489 Langton/Spieth $15,000.00
6490 Seitel Systems $3,158.13
6491 Johnson Consulting $125.00
6492 Sarah Conradt $7,550.00
6493 Gordon Thomas Honeywell $12,267.86
6494 Michael Brent (expenses) $93.34
6495 Scott Hardin (expenses) $45.33
6496 Ad Ventures $1,187.50
6497 Moss Adams $5,692.15
6498 Integra $771.16
6499 Utilities Underground $31.20
6500 The Seattle Times $52.00
6501 Verizon Wireless $94.99
6502 Lakemont Business $177.89
6503 Covington Water Distrist $57.50
6504 Clark Nuber $17,011.53
6505 Global Crossing $7.74
6506 PECI $4,853.27
6507 Watershed LLC $12,037.00
6508 ECOS $1,298.81
6509 Grasscycler LLC $85.19
6510 Design and Graphics $1,571.06
6511 Clair Olivers and Associates $744.00
6512 Dethman & Associates $5,255.00
6513 Norlab $16,575.00
6514 Lacy and Par $86.45
6515 Rohit Bhargave (rebate) $100.00
6516 Teresa Miller (rebate) $250.00
6517 James Roush (rebate) $450.00
6518 Jan Miller (rebate) $150.00
6519 Newport Children's School (rebate) $560.00
6520 City of Redmond $1,000.00
6521 Julie Neyer (rebate) $250.00
6522 Karen Stapleton (rebate) $200.00
6523 West Coast Printing $1,183.74
6524 Louis Wong (rebate) $250.00
6525 Kenneth Young (rebate) $100.00
6526 David Ideker (rebate) $100.00
6527 A & A Printing $1,084.55
6528 Seattle Mailing Bureau $1,775.90
6529 Pacific Supply $2,445.09
6530 FCS Group Inc. $6,585.00
6531 Hainline & Associates $30,382.03
6532 City of Covington $28,721.03
6533 Washington State DOT $3,630.04
6534 Gordon Derr $57,303.67
6535 King County Finance Division $22,780.47


6536 Inslee, Best, Doezie $21,700.62
6537 MWH Americas Inc. $23,409.98
6538 Washington State DOT $386.68
6539 Foster Pepper PLLC $2,245.00
6540 HDR $1,245,790.19
6541 King County Finance Division $55,092.19
6542 Davis Wright Tremaine LLP $12,975.00
6543 Interface Technologies Northwest $365.15
6544 FCS Group Inc. $2,850.00
6545 De Lage Financial Services $146.08


Total warrants $2,172,308.14


Wire transfers:


$2,480,476.00
Pacific Northwest Title (Gregory property) August 2008 $16,549.20
Pacific Northwest Title (Stewart property) August 2008 $25,000.00
Puyallup Tribe of Indians (agreement) September 2008 $1,500,000.00
Total wire transfers $4,022,025.20


Approved: Date:_____________


Scott Hardin, Director of Finance & Administration


Approved: Date:_____________
Jim Haggerton, Secretary/Treasurer


 Revised Payment Authorization


Seattle Contract Payment August 2008
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MEMORANDUM 


 


 


 


 


DATE:  August 27, 2008 


TO: Lloyd Warren, Chair 


 Board of Directors 


 Ed Oberg, Chief Executive Officer 


FROM:  Scott Hardin, Director of Finance & Administration 


SUBJECT: King County Investment Pool Losses 


 


 
 
The nation's subprime-mortgage crisis is affecting Cascade’s invested funds.  
 
Cascade invests its funds through the King County Investment Pool, as established by 
Resolution 2006-03, which also designated King County as Cascade’s Treasurer. 
  
Over the past year, there has been much publicity in local newspapers about the King County 
Investment Pool’s downgraded investments in “commercial paper” (mortgage-backed 
securities). The Pool holds stakes in four commercial paper funds: Cheyne, Mainsail, 
Rhinebridge and Victoria. The downgrading of these funds means that the King County 
Investment Pool will take a loss on these four investments. Each investment is in the process of 
being restructured. The restructuring deals are expected to be completed in 2008.  
 
The final financial impacts for Pool members, including Cascade, cannot be determined until the 
outcome of each restructuring is completed.  As of April 30, 2008, the four impaired investments 
represent $189 million or 4 percent of the pool’s total assets. Cascade’s share of the unrealized 
loss on these impaired investments, based on market value, is $887,304 as of April 30, 
2008. The maximum risk of loss to Cascade is $1,872,137. The distribution of these losses to 
each Cascade fund is shown below: 
 


 
Maximum loss 


exposure 


Estimated loss exposure 
based on fair market value 


on 4/30/08 
Operating Fund                   $333,087                              $158,095  
Construction Fund 669,811  317,635  
RCFC Fund 401,303  188,836  
Rate Stabilization Fund 92,849  43,950  
Bond Fund 375,087  178,788  
Total  $1,872,137   $887,304  


 
The losses will affect the 2008 ending balances in each of Cascade’s five funds and will 
therefore impact 2009 beginning balances. Staff will fully assess the implications of the losses 
before finalization of the 2009 Budget.  








At the request of the CEO to be added as: 
 


Agenda Item No.  8 (d) 
August 27, 2008 


 
 
 
 


August 27, 2008 Board Meeting – Lakeside Item for Desk Packet 


 Ratification of Lakeside documentation for Central Segment Tacoma Cascade 


Pipeline Reach B Realignment   
 
 Cascade’s design team has determined that a realignment of a portion of the Central 


Segment (“Reach B”) is required to accommodate Cascade’s future treated water 
transmission needs and will result in a substantial savings in construction costs.  The 
Reach B realignment includes relocating and extending the length of the easement over 
the Lakeside property.   


 
 The Chief Executive Officer has entered into an amendment to the Lakeside Option 


Agreement and an alternate Pipeline Easement Agreement, subject to Board ratification, 
providing Cascade the option to acquire either the original easement or an easement over 
an alternate alignment within the Lakeside property.  The purchase price for the original 
easement remains the same as previously approved by the Board, $139,128.  The 
purchase price for the alternate easement is $169,686, which reflects a pro rata increase 
based on the additional square footage of alternate easement area.  The required Board 
action is ratification of the amendment to the Lakeside Option Agreement and the 
alternate Pipeline Easement Agreement.  


 
Options: 


 
 1) Ratify the amendment to the Lakeside Option Agreement and the alternate Pipeline 


Easement Agreement executed by the Chief Executive Officer. 
 
 2) Do not ratify the Lakeside documents and provide alternative direction to staff.  


Without ratification, Cascade will not be able to complete the Reach B realignment, 
and have to construct the pipeline within the original alignment or seek other 
alternatives which the design team believes will be more costly than the Reach B 
realignment.   


 
Recommended Action:  Ratify the amendment to the Lakeside Option Agreement and 
the alternate Pipeline Easement Agreement executed by the Chief Executive Officer. 


 


 








 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 


MEMO 
 
 


 
To:   Board of Directors, Cascade Water Alliance 
        Ed Oberg, Interim CEO 
 
From:   Dick Cushing, Waldron & Company 
 
Subject:   CEO Recruitment Status Report 
 
Date:    August 25, 2008 
 
 
 
 
As you know, the CEO Position Specification has been completed with input from the 
Board, Cascade staff, and staff of the Member agencies.  In addition, ads have been 
placed in ten publications and approximately 400 recruiting emails and mailings have 
been sent to CEO’s, Executive Directors, City Managers, Public Works Directors, and 
Senior Project Managers. Thus far, over 230 direct recruiting calls have been made and 
21 resumes have been received.  So we know the word is getting out. 
 
Response so far has been encouraging with much interest being expressed by candidates 
with significant local government experience.  Moreover, with closing scheduled for 
September 8, 2008, it is still early in the recruiting cycle especially with the number of 
pre-Labor Day vacations.  We will soon be sending out supplemental questions to those 
expressing interest to gain additional information.  As always, if there are potential 
candidates you would like us to contact please give me a call at 360-786-1893 or send me 
an email at dick@waldronhr.com.   
 
Thanks so much for your participation, and we look forward to working with you 
throughout the remaining recruitment and selection process.      
 
 


 
 








 


 


RESOURCE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
David Knight, Chair, Commissioner, Covington Water District 


David Kappler, Councilmember, City of Issaquah 


JON AULT, COMMISSIONER, SKYWAY WATER & SEWER DISTRICT 


 
 


 


Meeting Recap 
Thursday, August 21, 2008 


3:00 PM – 4:30 PM 
Cascade Office 


 
CALL TO ORDER 


 


1. CHAIR COMMENTS – David Knight 


 
2. EXECUTIVE SESSION – N/A 


 


3. ITEMS RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION AT UPCOMMING BOARD MEETING 
 


A. Long-Term Planning Process Outline – Michael Gagliardo 


 
In anticipation of execution of an amendment to the Seattle Block Contract, providing for a 


supplemental block of water, and the likely postponement of the necessary completion date for 


the Tacoma/Cascade Pipeline (TCP), work has begun on developing the process of updating 


Cascade’s 2004 Transmission and Supply Plan (TSP), due in 2010.  The 2010 update will 
address all aspects of the Cascade system (supply, transmission, conservation, storage, 


shortage and emergency management) with particular emphasis on developing the necessary 


transmission system to ensure supply sources can be utilized when necessary to meet 
demands. 


 


The attached Long-Term Planning Process Outline was reviewed with the Member Staff Team 
on August 14.  The outline addresses the goals, principles to be followed and desired 


outcomes of the planning process and will be discussed at the August 27 Board Meeting. 


 


Following the August 27 Board Meeting, and based on guidance from the Board, staff will 
prepare and distribute a Request for Qualifications for consultants to assist Cascade in this 


process and recommend a consultant team to the Board at the October or November Board 


Meeting 
 


Recommended Action:  Develop recommendations for the Board with regard to: 


• the overall direction of the planning process; 


• the composition of the consultant team; and  
• the initial and ultimate scope to be included in the initial consultant solicitation 


 


 
Recap/Direction: 


The Committee reviewed and discussed the Long Term Planning Process Outline dated 
August 15, 2008.  It was suggested that: alternative water sources, such as Reclaimed 
Water and other possible regional sources be evaluated; provision be included in the 
schedule for appropriate SEPA review; and the process include a review of the RCFC 







Resource Management Committee Meeting Recap 


August 21, 2008 
Page 2 of 3 


 


 


Methodology (specifically the multiplier for various meter sizes and purposes).  Other 
discussion topics included the importance of outreach activities and how Cascade would 
manage the project. 
 
The Committee recommends that the Board: 
• Concur in the overall direction of the planning process as presented in the July 15, 


2008 outline. 
• Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to implement a competitive process to select a 


consultant team to assist Cascade in the planning process.  The process should 
request qualifications/proposals from consultants in three primary areas: 
technical/environmental; financial; and public outreach.   


• The consultant selection process should be structured so that the prime consultants 
selected are qualified to perform the necessary tasks through planning and selection of 
preferred and selected alternatives (transmission alternatives in particular).  Contracts 
should establish specific points where Cascade can evaluate the performance of the 
consultant and decide to award the next step of the process to the consultant or to 
seek qualifications/proposals from other consultants. 


 


 


B. 2009 RCFC Options – Ed Oberg 


 
Following the July Board Meeting the options for establishing the 2009 RCFC were reviewed.  


FCSG prepared the attached presentation outlining the options available for establishing the 


2009 RCFC available under the RCFC Methodology.  The options developed by FCS Group 
vary depending on three factors: forecast inflation; known changes to Cascade’s capital 


program; and probable-but-not-adopted capital program needs.  The possible RCFC increase 


ranges from 3.4% to 17.9% depending on the approach used. 


 
Recommended Action:  Develop a recommendation for the Board with regard to establishing 


the 2009 RCFC. 


 
 


Recap/Direction: 
The Committee reviewed and discussed the options for establishing the 2009 RCFC 
presented by FCSG.  Discussion issues included the impact of the RCFC options on rates, 
the need of the planning process to refine Cascade’s capital investment program and the 
ability to equitably implement the “growth-pays-for-growth” concept over the long term.   
 
The Committee recommends that the Board: 


• Establish the 2009 RCFC at $6,005 per CERU 
 
 


C. SR 900 Road Corridor Reach Update – Ed Oberg 


 


The Committee will receive an update on discussions with WSDOT related to the 
contract for installation of the TCP in the SR 900 corridor 
 







Resource Management Committee Meeting Recap 


August 21, 2008 
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Recommended Action:  Develop recommendations for the Board with regard to direction for 
proceeding  


 


 
Recap/Direction: 


The Committee received a briefing from HDR Engineering, Inc. on the status of the SR 900 
Road Corridor Reach, focusing on issues related to the location of the pipeline (under the 
road or outside the road prism) and road closure terms (total closure or one lane open).  
The current WSDOT position regarding these two issues is inconsistent with the provisions 
of the 2007 MOU and previous understandings with WSDOT.  WSDOT is proposing re-
evaluation of options previously considered (e.g. moving the pipe to the shoulder, wetlands 
or other sensitive areas) and more restrictive requirements to keep the road open that may 
make it impossible to construct the pipeline.  An initial letter and meeting, as the first step 
in the MOU dispute resolution process has not been successful in resolving these issues. 
 
The Committee recommends continued staff level discussions with WSDOT to  


• Develop a construction alternatives time duration matrix 
• Document and evaluate prior discussions 
• Begin variance application process 
• Provide a letter to WSDOT describing Cascade’s action plan and objecting to the 


WSDOT position on pipe location and road closure 
 


 


4. DISCUSSION ITEMS – N/A 
 


 


5. INFORMATION ITEMS  


 
A. Update on TCP related items – Ed Oberg 


B. Update on Block Contract Amendment – Michael Gagliardo 


 
6. NEXT MEETING DATE AND LOCATION 


Thursday, September 18, 2008 


Cascade Office 





